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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com 
Chancellor Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com  
Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

3 Year Trustee James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
     

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

Gary Tingstat – Carie Serb’s Father      Edgar Cevallos (covin-19) – Benjamin Servin’s Uncle 

Ramon Cevallos & Hector Cruz (covin-19) – Benjamin’s Family  

Roseile Quiroz (covin-19) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Sister 

 

 

Fred Navarro (healing)     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons)     Mario Bica – (paralysis) 

Jim Chavez 
    

 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (upcoming surgery) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

– Family & Friends of John Oliver      Betty – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Jerry Salas (corona virus) – Rick Tkach’s Friend      Theresaq – Louie Chavez’ Wife  

Tom Pohl (diagnosed fourth time bladder cancer-chemo & immunotherapy) – Steve Pohl’s Brother 

Carol Werdin (on dialysis & copd) – St. I Respect Life Ministry) – Kevin Alcino’s Friend 

Gladys Mecca (spinal problems), Dino Irwin (dialysis 3 time a week) – Friend’s of Frank Faecke 

Steve Gallagher, Dave’s Brother, Michelle Van Tifflin – Carlos Ramirez’ Friend’s 

& Carlos’s Friend’s Mother (cancer) 

Hector Servin, Carlos Cevallos & Miguel Mendoza (covin-19 tested positive) – Benjamin Servin’s 

Cousin’s      Jorge Gordon, Fabio Jaramillo, Fernando Quebrada & Oscar Olivares (covin-19 tested 

positive) – Benjamin Servin’s Friend’s 

Fausto Miranda’s Wife & Daughter (recovering from covin-19) – Benjamin Servin’s Friend’s 

Anna Castanda (ill) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Sister     Jeff Giacomi’s Father 

    Sick & Distressed 



 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Here is an extract on the article Bro Irv Cuevas submitted to Knightline.  Thank you to Irv 

Cuevas. Click on the link below. 

 

Dear Mr. Cuevas, 

  

 Thank you again for sending us your news! We have included a report of the project in a 

recent update of the Knights in Action web page, posted at http://www.kofc.org/en/knights-in-

action/. The report will appear online only; it will be visible on the Knights in Action homepage for 

approximately one month, after which time it will be available in the Knights in Action online 

archive for approximately three years. The web page offers the fullest, most current view of how 

geographically diverse K of C units serve their communities on a local level. 

  The volume of reports we receive is far greater than can fit in the limited “Knights in 

Action” section of Columbia. Because of this, the staff works to bring the wide array of projects by 

Knights to light on the web page, where they can serve as information resource and inspiration to 

other K of C members as well as readers who may not belong to the Order. For anyone seeking to 

learn more about the Knights, the reports collected online display the wonderful variety of good 

works performed by Knights across the globe. 

 
 

Thank you, 

Rolly Arenz 

Grand Knight 

Council # 8599 

Cell: 562-708-0258 

rollya@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc.org/en/knights-in-action/index.html#/all/all/Jan2020/1/33
http://www.kofc.org/en/knights-in-action/index.html#/all/all/Jan2020/1/33
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


       

  

                                         

The Most Important Person…….. 
 

 The most important person on earth is a mother. She cannot claim the honor of having 

built Notre Dame Cathedral. She need not. She has built something more magnificent than any 

cathedral. A dwelling for an immortal soul, the tiny perfection of her baby’s body…The angels have 

not been blessed with such a grace. They cannot share in Gods creative miracle to bring new saints to 

Heaven. Only the human mother can. Mothers are closer to God than any other creature; God joins 

forces with mothers in performing this act of creation…What on Gods good earth is more glorious 

than this: to be a mother. 

Joseph Cardinal Mindszentry 
 

Psalms 139:13-16 

For you created my innermost being: You knit me together in my mother’s womb. I praise you 

because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; your works are wonderful, I know them well. My 

frame was not hidden from you when I was made in the secret place. When I was woven together in 

the depths of the earth, your eyes saw my unformed body. All the days ordained for me were written 

in your book before one of them came to be. 
 

When mother prayed! O peace divine! 

My mother’s God today is mine. 
NSS 

 

 

 

Carlos Ramirez 5/6 Jim Bowler 5/8 Alberto Cabral 5/11 

George Welsch Jr. 5/9 Louis Bloch 5/14 Manny Perez 5/16 

Rev. Edward Lavin 5/17 Rev. Venancio Amidar 5/19 Jorge L. Rodriguez 5/19 

Bernie Romero 5/20 Stephen Gavlick 5/24 Fred Navarro Jr. 5/29 

Bill Serb PGK 5/30  Kevin Connell 5/31 
 

 

 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

  

                           

Dear Brothers: 
 

 I hope this month is finding you and your family well as we live through another month of 

Corona Virus.  What we need to remember is that we are still in the joyous Easter Season where we 

celebrate the resurrection of Our Lord Jesus Christ.  This extreme situation has taught us to be 

resilient in the face of hardship.  So far we've successfully had an Officer Meeting and General 

Meeting virtually and it looks like we will do so in the month of May as well.  Please join your 

brother Knights online for these meetings so we continue to fellowship and can get your opinion and 

ideas.  If you have not done so already, please sign up for a free account at www.zoom.us so you can 

easily join our virtual meetings.  
 

 That being said, no live events are planned during the month of May, but we will have our 

online Officer and General Meetings as noted below.  Also, keep in mind that we are planning to 

draw the winner of our Fish Fry Raffle sometime in May.  The winner will receive a week at the Las 

Vegas timeshare at the end of June as advertised in the flyer.  However, if the timeshare is not 

available due to shutdown orders, the winner will receive a cash prize.  Please continue to check your 

email as the Grand Knight could announce activities to support the "No Neighbor Left Behind" 

program after we discuss it with Fr. Bihn. 
 

 Please continue to follow the direction of our Governor, health officials and our 

pastor.  Please continue to follow safe practices and keep praying and attending online masses.  We 

will get through this situation together and we will leave no neighbor behind. 
 

  May God richly bless you and your families during this Easter Season. 
 

 May        14              (Thursday)     Virtual Officer Meeting - begins at 7 pm     

 May        20            (Wednesday)    Virtual Business Meeting and Divine Mercy 

        Chaplet - Begins at 7:30 pm    

 June                                                 June events are on hold pending the outcome 

        of the Quarantine 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

Rick Tkach 

     

 
Family 

Community 
Life 

 
 



 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all safe and healthy. 

 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our April online meeting for $10.00 

was Dante Garcia, who was present. Dante asked the money be donated to HOPE. 

 

 Supreme Council hosted a first ever online Exemplification Ceremony, which now 

incorporates the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd Degrees all together. We had 6 new members join our Council, and 5 

others advance from 1st or 2nd Degree to 3rd Degree. We had 5 Council brothers who attended as 

observers. We now have a total of 231 members. Nationally, a total of 2,138 men were admitted to 

the order during this exemplification, with 7,009 advancing to the 3rd Degree. 

 

 There are still 88 members who haven’t paid their 2020 dues yet.  Our Council has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing. So if you are having difficulty paying your 

2020 dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight. Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or 

you can email me with your information.  

 

 If any of our brother Knights have lost their jobs due to the current pandemic, please contact 

our Grand Knight, Rolly Arenz, as we may be able to provide some assistance getting food. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as it 

usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. I hope to see all of you at the next Council 

Business Meeting in May, probably online. 

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 

 



 

 

 
  

 
   

7th “NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER” 

8th “VE DAY” 

10th “MOTHER’S DAY” 

14th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual] 7:00pm 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

16th KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS STATE CONVENTION [Virtual] 

20th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual] 7:30pm 

25th “MEMORIAL DAY”                                 

                                

 

7th  “NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER” 

11th OF FICER MEETING [Virtual or Rm 8]? 7:00pm 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

17th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual or Ed Building]? 7:30pm 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

21st “FATHER’S DAY” 

             

 Election of Officer’s 

Cypress Council #8599 

2020-21 Columbian year 
 

These are the candidates nominated by our nominating committee for the indicated officer positions 

for our council for the upcoming 2020-21 Columbian Year. The election will be held during the June 

Business Meeting on June 17th. Other members can be nominated to run for these positions as long 

as they have been asked and agree to run. Let your Grand Knight know of any other candidates and 

he will inform the Trustees to contact them. 
  

   Grand Knight………………….. Richard Tkack 

   Deputy Grand Knight…………. Brian Cota 

   Chancellor…………………….. Ben Servin 

   Warden ……………………….. Jorge A. Rodriguez Sr. 

   Recorder………………………. Frank Faecke 

   Treasurer………………………. George Del Hierro 

   Advocate………………………. Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN,PDD, DM 

   Inside Guard……………………Cesar Moreno 

   Outside Guard……………….. ..To Be Determined 

   1 Year Trustee………………… William J. Serb III PGK 

   2 Year Trustee………………… Ken Peterson PGK 

   3 Year Trustee………………… Rolly Arenz GK 



 

 

 

 

Abortion Activists Face Lawsuit after Kicking, Shoving and 

Harassing Peaceful Pro-Lifers 
TOM CIESIELKA - BRISTOL, TENNESSEE 

 

 Pro-life advocates in Bristol, Tennessee are under attack, and the Thomas More Society is 

intervening on their behalf. In January 2020 the not-for-profit national public interest law firm 

helped file multiple petitions for orders of protection against members of a radical pro-abortion 

organization. 

 

 The offenders have harassed and threatened numerous pro-life individuals outside of the 

Bristol Regional Women’s Center abortion facility in recent months. The aggressors have recently 

directed their attacks on Erika Schanzenbach, a peaceful pro-life witness and sidewalk counselor. 

Now, with the help of the Thomas More Society, Schanzenbach is fighting back, going to court to 

get protective orders against her most egregious abusers. 

 

 Thomas More Society Counsel Michael McHale explained that the offenders have often 

sought out Schanzenbach for harassment wherever she stands, even when she remains across the 

street from the abortion facility to avoid confrontation. The offenders subject Schanzenbach to a 

variety of abuses, including surrounding her and blocking her from view with large, open umbrellas; 

licking her arms; following her very closely wherever she walks – even back to her vehicle hundreds 

of feet away from the abortion facility; stealing and destroying her leaflets; and hurling profanities, 

taunts, and obscene gestures directly in her face. 

 

 “These actions are blatantly illegal, and they are unacceptable in a civilized society,” 

McHale said. “Everyone has the right to peacefully advocate their beliefs on public streets and 

sidewalks without being bullied into silence. While we continue to ask local authorities to stop this 

illegal abuse, we are eager to help Ms. Schanzenbach secure some measure of relief in civil court.” 

 

 These abusers boast online about their illegal conduct, identifying themselves as “Pro-

Choice Bristol.” Their Facebook-posted “Pink Manifesto” states that they will “use any means 

necessary to physically block” pro-life witnesses “from sight” and will do “anything at all not being 

enforced equally for the protection of patients whether demonstrably legal or not.” The radical group 

also declares that “When local government fails” it will “step in.” 

 

 

 

[Continued on next page] 

https://www.lifenews.com/2019/09/19/videos-show-abortion-activists-kicking-shoving-and-harassing-peaceful-pro-lifers/


[  message continued]  

 

 Schanzenbach has been on the receiving end of harassment, abuse, and stalking by Denise 

Skeen, along with Denise’s adult daughters, Alethea and Rowan. Each is named as a respondent in 

petitions for court orders of protection. Also named is Cheryl Hanzlik, who on multiple occasions 

has attempted to cause permanent hearing damage by pointing a bullhorn blaring loud police siren 

sounds directly into Schazenbach’s face. Supplemental court complaints have also been filed against 

Hanzlik and Alethea Skeen for ongoing illegal harassment. 

 

 Along with McHale, Schanzenbach is also being represented by Thomas More Society 

Senior Counsel Martin Cannon and local counsel Andrew Fox. After the initial January 2020 court 

hearing, the cases will return to court in April 2020. At that time Schanzenbach’s legal team will 

present substantial video evidence and live witness testimony demonstrating the ongoing abuse 

against her. 

 

 Video documentation of the harassment endured by Schanzenbach is publicly available 

online at: https://youtu.be/ZdsJjgQeliI, https://youtu.be/3ITnPmTPzgQ, and 

https://youtu.be/dfUO46WFPfU. 

 

 “Ms. Schanzenbach has been terrorized while exercising her freedom to peacefully express 

her opinion,” McHale declared. “She has been stalked, threatened, and frightened, while attempting 

to share life-affirming alternatives with abortion-minded women – something that she is fully within 

her Constitutional rights to do,” he added. “We expect the court to protect Ms. Schanzenbach to the 

full extent of the law.” 

 
 

Knights of Columbus Charity Raffle 
Prize 

One Week at 
“The Grandview at Las Vegas” (Luxury 2 bedroom condo that sleeps 8) 
 Kitchen – Fully Equipped / Living Rm, Dining Rm / Washer & Dryer  

Walk in Shower & Jacuzzi / 5 Pools & 5 Spas / Fitness Rm 

Barbeque & Picnic Areas / Entertainment Center / & Much More 
Tickets $5.00 each or 6 for $25.00 

 

https://youtu.be/ZdsJjgQeliI
https://youtu.be/3ITnPmTPzgQ
https://youtu.be/dfUO46WFPfU


 

        

 

NO GREATER GIFT 
By Frank Faecke 

 

 On Good Friday I share my thoughts. It is 2020, a year as Dickens said is the best of times 

and the worst of times. The bad/worst is easy to find. Every publication screams of the thousands 

stricken by the Corona virus and the many that die from it. Schools, entertainment places, 

restaurants, public gathering spots, and houses of worship have locked their doors. We all wait to 

hear of a cure for this merciless virus that has flown about the world. 

 What about the best? Up until this day I have attended daily mass broadcast by Word On 

Fire from Santa Barbara, California. There Bishop Robert Barron and Father Stephen, CEO of Word 

On Fire, have shared their celebration of daily mass from the bishop’s small chapel. The over 

200,000 viewers can receive spiritual communion with Jesus at mass. The priests’ reflections on 

sacred scripture have been deep and powerful! It has been food for the soul for my wife Julie and 

me.  

 I believe these days have provided a retreat for the whole world, a time to withdraw from the 

world and draw close to family and dear friends and to reflect on what is really true and important. 

Julie and I have seen a couple of moving programs on Public Television, One has been an ongoing 

study of Sacred Places all around the world. It seems that all people on earth have special places 

where thousands and even millions of folks gather to worship God or gods whom they revere. I 

asked myself if they really believe in a spiritual being or beings and build magnificent structures. 

You bet! 

 Another film took us to August 1945, when Windermere, England became a place of 

redemption for 300 Jewish orphans. Two docudramas told the story of a wealthy, determined British 

man who restored them to life and later helped 700 more. He had already witnessed children who 

survived Nazi concentration camps, and his heart went out to them. By successfully lobbying the 

British government and with the help of a charity this man brought together adult survivors of the 

Holocaust to help the children. The team included a Jewish psychiatrist, a Rabbi, a married couple, 

and an art teacher/therapist who was a friend of Anna Freud. That group hired a kind Scottish man to 

coach the boys in soccer. 

 We saw an old photograph in the film of a train car loaded with the orphan children before 

they came to England. It was taken just after they had been liberated by Russians. The children were 

slated to have been executed the next day by Nazi troops. The first 300 children ranged in age from 

three to teens. All had been ravaged by godless German soldiers and most had lost all relatives in the 

Final Solution.  

 These precious, broken children were flown from Europe to an airport near Windermere, an 

abandoned secret site where seaplanes had been constructed in a factory during the war. It was a 

wooded area with a pristine lake and comfortable barracks. Some of the men and women who had 

been part of the Windermere experiment were still alive and interviewed in the film. They were in 

their 90s and told of going from Hell to Heaven during the four months spent at Windermere. After 

four months of schooling in English, eating healthy meals, getting plenty of exercise, and meeting 

lifelong friends, the children were placed with families. Most of them married, and all became 

[Continued on bottom of next page] 



 

 

 

Knights Tied for Most Financially Strong Life Insurer in North America 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 
  

 A few days ago, S&P Global Ratings issued a report that ranked all of its rated North 

American Life Insurance Companies from strongest to weakest. You should be proud to know that 

your Knights of Columbus are tied for first!*  
 

 The Knights is one of six companies - out of a total of 66 - that has a AA+ rating on financial 

strength, and a stable outlook. S&P also lists the Knights as having a “very strong” business risk 

profile, and an “excellent” financial risk profile.  
 

 Financial strength and stability are on a lot of people’s minds lately, and it’s reassuring to 

know that the Knights stand tall among the competition.  
 

 However this unprecedented international crisis may be impacting your family, please know 

that I am here to help you review your situation, and discuss how the Knights may be able to help.  

And - to respect social distancing protocols - we have transitioned to virtual meetings. I can meet 

with you over the computer whenever you’d like.  
 

 Let me know some times that work for you, and together we can figure out how the Knights’ 

best-in-class financial strength can help protect you and your family.  
  

Thank You & God Bless. 

Mark McEniry 

Field Agent 

Knights of Columbus Insurance 

(562) 493-3394   (562) 682-3394 cell 

mark.mceniry@KofC.org  

Website: http://markmceniry.com 

[  continued] 

British citizens thankful for redemption. Those filmed included a gold medal Olympic weightlifter, a 

dentist, a jeweller, etc. 

 Today we’ll hear the story of another Jewish man who died almost 2,000 years ago. He 

loved the world and all people, who were his creation. We’ll reflect on his agony in a garden where 

he sweat blood, his scourging with thirty-nine lashes, his crowning with thorns, striping of his 

clothes, and utter humiliation while hanging naked from a cross. How could he show only love in 

such extreme persecution? Why would any human being lay down his life for both good and bad? 

Was he 100% man and 100% God? As we live through these dark times, I realized that the person I 

admire, love, and worship walked the earth in much darker times! Happy Easter and Alleluia! 

mailto:mark.mceniry@KofC.org
http://markmceniry.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Richard Tkach 829-7289   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Vivat Jesus! Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and maintaining your social distancing. 

 

 Since we had to cancel our last 4 Fish Fries it is even more important we get full 

participation in purchasing and selling Raffle Tickets.  If you didn’t receive tickets in the mail, or 

need additional tickets, please contact me. We plan to delay the drawing until May in order to sell 

as many tickets as possible, as this is now our major fundraiser for all the charitable projects being 

planned for our next Fraternal Year, which begins July 1st.  It’s highly unlikely that Las Vegas will 

still be closed in June, but if so, the Grandville at Las Vegas will have to accommodate alternate 

dates. 

 

 Dues payments are still coming in slowly. To date there are 88 members who haven’t 

returned your dues payments. Please get your dues in to me quickly as our Council is still assessed 

for all members by Supreme Council, State Council and Chapter, which total just under $20 per 

member, so currently delinquent dues are depriving our Charities of $1760.00.  If you are having 

difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or Rolly Arenz, GK, as our Council now has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

remain in good standing. Our phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you can email me 

with your information.  

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as it 

usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. The March Bulletin included pictures of 

our Free Throw Contest winners and Fat Tuesday breakfast as well as “Remember When?” 

 

 I hope to see all of you at our next Business Meeting, although it is likely to be conducted 

online. 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


